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Comments to Management 
 

 
We noted the following matters involving internal control and its operations that has led or could lead to the 
loss of revenues, assets, or otherwise compromise the Clerk’s fiscal accountability. 
 
Reconciliation of Bank Accounts 
 
The Clerk did not reconcile the court’s bank accounts during the audit period.  Timely and complete 
reconciliations are an essential internal control.  Allowing reconciling items to go unresolved can lead to 
errors and irregularities going undetected and can increase the risk of loss of funds.  The Clerk should 
perform monthly bank reconciliations upon receiving the bank statements as required by the Financial 
Management System User’s Guide. 



ROBINSON, FARMER, COX ASSOCIATES 
A PROFESSIONAL LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 

Report on Audit of the Clerk of the Circuit Court 

Auditor of Public Accounts 
P.O. Box 1295 
Richmond, VA  23218 

We have audited the financial records and operations of the Clerk of the Circuit Court for the County of 
Powhatan, Virginia for the eighteen months ended June 30, 2017.  Our primary objectives were to test the 
accuracy of financial transactions recorded on the Court’s financial management system; evaluate the 
Court’s internal controls; and test its compliance with significant state laws, regulations, and policies. 

Management’s Responsibility 

We noted matters involving internal control and its operation necessary to bring to management’s attention. 
These matters are discusses in the section titled Comments to Management. 

The Clerk has taken adequate corrective action with respect to the internal control findings reported in the 
prior year that are not repeated in this letter. 

We are sending this letter in accordance with the Auditor of Public Accounts' Specifications for Audits of 
Counties, Cities and Towns, Section 6-15, Reporting.  

Richmond, Virginia 
September 13, 2017 

cc: Clerk of the Circuit Court, Teresa H. Dobbins 
Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors, County of Powhatan, Virginia 






